STONEBRIDGE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION MEETING
August 19, 2021 – 7 pm
Wind Shift Brewing

Present: Phil Leslie (President), Jon Mitchell (Vice President), Hugh Rathbun (Treasurer), Jorge Gonzales (Architectural Committee), Viv Glenn-Hough (Secretary), Marc Edwards (Architectural Committee), Windy Stewart (Architectural Committee), Rachel Lopez

Finances: the following amounts were in our bank accounts as of July 31, 2021
· Checking $1433.88
· Savings $1889.37
· Country Club Bank (for HA-KC use) $16,778.49       
· Certificate of deposit $38,705.80

Phil advised we earned $143.42 extra for the certificate of deposit in interest the past 3 months (April, May, June).

Our attorney has mailed out demand letters to four homeowners who are still in arrears on their HOA  dues. One of those also included information about the rundown condition of that homeowner’s property and an unlicensed, unworking vehicle that has been in their driveway for quite some time. We will move further with our attorney to address these issues.

HOA Complaints: We have addressed a garage door via US mail that has been painted an unusual color (that was not approved by the board before it was painted) with the homeowner and have received no response from that individual. We will follow up to see what our next steps should be. 

We received a separate comment about the condition of the pond and this individual’s desire to make payment arrangements on her late homeowners dues. Phil responded to her email.

HOA Architectural Committee Requests: Jorge discussed the requests he has received for the Architectural Committee since our last meeting.

Other Items: 
 
Block party: we had another extensive conversation about the annual Block Party. It has been scheduled for September 11, 2021 at 5 pm at the NE Stonebridge Ct cul-de-sac with a rain date of September 25. Rachel Lopez has secured the pond and prizes for the duck pond for the kids. Arrangements have been made for an inflatable bounce house and slide, Kona ice, the Blue Springs Police Department, Central Jackson County Fire Department, and a balloon artist and face painter for the kids.

We will contact those residents on NE Stonebridge Ct and make them aware, once again, that the block party will be held this year on their street. Face masks are encouraged for those worried about Covid. We will provide hotdogs, hamburgers and sides by grilling them there during the party. We will also put out a note on Facebook and our website asking for volunteers to help with both grilling and to bring their grills to the party that evening to assist. We are asking that homeowners please bring lawn chairs.

The movie that was voted on for the kids in the Facebook poll is “The Sandlot,” so that’s what we will be playing that evening when it gets dark.
We will be holding a fishing contest for the kids again, with prizes for the biggest fish, second largest fish, and the most number of fish. We will also have door prizes for attending the Block Party for the adults as well (will need to be there to win). 

The next HOA meeting will be held on Thursday, October 21, 2021 at 7 pm at Lunar Bowl.

Respectfully submitted,

Viv Glenn-Hough, Secretary





